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NEW HAMPSHIRE ASSOCIATION OF ASSESSING OFFICIALS 

IAAO AFFILIATE 

EXECUTIVE MEETING 

ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING/WORK SESSION 

 

                   Minutes 

December 11, 2018 
NHMA Offices, Concord, NH 

 

 

Call to Order by President Dan Langille.  

 

I. Roll Call – 12 Members present.  Meeting began at 9:00 am. 

 

Secretary Report- No Report 

 

Treasurer’s Report- Scott Bartlett – Scott handed out a Treasurer’s Report and Income and 

Expense Statement dated December 11, 2018.  He gave an end of year analysis and said we 

budgeted for about an $8,200 loss and that is where we will end up.  Scott reported that there is 

approximately $24,000 in the NHAAO account as of today. By the end of the year it will be 

down to about $22,000.  President Langille said that we would not be taking any votes today and 

would vote on the Treasurer’s report in January.   

 

Scott asked for all Committee Chairs to submit their budget requests for the year to the Finance 

Chairman, Jim Rice, and to copy Scott as well.  He cautioned the members that we can’t sustain 

a budget that loses money each year.   

 

The question was asked if all towns and regular members paid their dues last year.  Scott read off 

about 10 towns that did not pay and said if members don’t pay he will typically send them a 

second notice.  The ones that don’t end up paying typically don’t want to be members anymore.   

 

 

II. Regional/County Directors-No Reports 

 

 

III. Committee Reports 

 

By-Laws – President Langille asked the By-laws Chairman to have the committee review the by-

laws as they pertain to the make-up of each committee and to make recommendations going 

forward.  In particular, he mentioned the Ethics Committee as he found the language to be very 

confusing.  Past President Loren Martin agreed.  A question was posed if there should be more 

than just Dave McMullen on the Communications Committee.  Doug Irvine stated that he would 

be interested in serving on the committee if it was to be expanded beyond just Dave. 
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Education – Committee member Jim Rice stated that the committee does not intend on 

increasing tuition fees this year.  He said that the committee is currently conducting an on-line 

poll to assist in selecting courses for the year.   

 

Norm Bernaiche asked Jim if he received any feedback regarding the instructors for the State 

Statutes class and Jim said that all the feedback he received was positive.  Bill Ingalls said that 

he finds the instructors who interject real life situations to be the most interesting.  Treasurer 

Bartlett said that he is still waiting for the DRA to invoice him the bill for the State Statutes 

course.   

 

Jim reported that the committee is working with the BTLA to develop a course on understanding 

BTLA rules and preparing for trial. This will assist those individuals needing BTLA experience 

for their certification. They are also looking at opening up classes offered by the Appraisal 

Institute to assessors.   

 

Legislative – Chair Jim Michaud is expecting a busy session this year.  The committee is still 

contemplating giving a short presentation about the NHAAO to the Legislature’s Municipal and 

County Government Committee.   

 

Scholarship – Chair Lee Ann Provencher stated that the committee would like to raise the 

education scholarships from $300 to $400 to encourage more people to apply.  President Langille 

stated this will be discussed further and possibly voted on at the January meeting.   

 

Publicity – Bill Ingalls said the booklet is much easier now to edit and update.  Starting a 

Facebook page was discussed and the discussion will continue at a future meeting.    

 

Ethics – Chair Kris McAllister questioned whether the budget for the committee is adequate if a 

complaint is brought forward.  Former Chair Dave Marazoff said that the committee had one 

issue a few years ago but complaints also go to the DRA.   

 

ASB – Dave Marazoff reported that the next meeting of the ASB will be held on December 21st 

at 9:30 am at the DRA.  The items on the task list are reviewing certification levels, rental and 

expense market data, reviewing the charitable and religious exemption criteria, review of the 

view statistics and pole licenses.  Loren Martin said that any charitable/religious changes would 

need legislative approval for any statutory changes.  Scott Bartlett feels the review of the 

charitable and religious exemptions are long overdue and clearing up statutory language would 

be helpful.    Dave encouraged all to attend the meeting and said if anyone has questions or 

concerns but can’t attend to send them to him.     

 

Current Use Board – Norm Bernaiche stated that the Current Use Board is holding their open 

public forums this week in Lancaster, Keene and Concord (DRA).  The CUB is currently 

focusing on rule and rate changes.  Norm said the rules changes are advisory only and would not  
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need statutory change.  Jim Michaud stated an accident, mistake or misfortune clause is being 

inserted into the rules, however, the definition is different from the BTLA’s and DRA’s for Low 

and Moderate Program and asked if the CUB could look at that.  Norm reported that one of the 

changes is to further define contiguous lots and how it relates to waterbodies.  Norm reported 

that Mary Pinkham-Langer is now the Acting Chair of the Current Use Board until a new 

Director of Municipal and Property is announced. 

 

  

IV. Other Reports/Comments/Discussions 

 

Jim Michaud said that per statute the NHAAO President is a member of the Secretary of State’s 

Municipal/State  Records Committee and that they are beginning to have meetings again.  Loren 

will pass along to the committee Dan’s contact information.   

 

A discussion was had regarding ways to improve relations between the NHAAO and DRA.   

There were many ideas including opening up listserve to DRA members and inviting the 

Commissioner of the DRA to a NHAAO Board meeting.  Further discussion will take place in 

the coming year.     

 

 

V. Adjournment:  There being no further business before the Association board of 

Directors, President Langille asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting; no objection, 12-

0-0, unanimous in favor, the meeting adjourned at 10:20 am.  

 

 

The next scheduled meeting will be held on January 8, 2019 at the NHMA, Concord, NH. 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

James Commerford, CNHA 
James Commerford, CNHA, Secretary (Meredith) 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 4 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 5 

 
 

 

 



 

 6 

 
   

 

 



 

 7 

 
 

 

 



 

 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 


